
 

 

REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION 

 

 

AGENDA DATE: January 8, 2024 

AGENDA ITEM: Consider approving the 2024-2026 Grand Rapids Police Security contract 

with Fairview Health Services. 

PREPARED BY: Chief Andy Morgan 

 

BACKGROUND:  

Grand Rapids Police Department has provided security services to Fairview Health Services, 

previously known as Grand Itasca, since 2012. Security services began with minimal staff 

providing sporadic coverage but has grown considerably. GRPD Hospital Security is currently 

staffed with five (5) full-time, limited part-time, security officers and the coverage has increased 

to 24/7. The partnership remains strong while both parties enjoy the clear benefit.   

Security services have continued even though the current contract expired on December 31, 

2023. The attached contract will have a term length of January 1, 2024 to December 31, 2026.  

The attached proposed contract has been reviewed by City Attorney Sterle.   

GRPD is extremely pleased with the opportunity to continue to provide security services to our 

great partners of Fairview Health Services.   

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION: 

Make a motion authorizing the 2024-2026 Grand Rapids Police Security contract with Fairview 

Health Services. 


